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MEMORANDUM 
 
To: Chair Escobedo and Members of the Board 
 
From: Stephen Crane, Town Manager 
  
Date: January 4, 2021 
 
Re: Town Manager Report 
 
Vaccine Clinic 
As the photo from December 30 shows, the temporary structure is nearing completion and will be 
ready when the Town receives is first shipment of vaccines for first responders, which could be as 
soon as mid-January.  CMLP worked over the post-holiday weekend to set poles and bring power 
to the site.   
 

 
 
 
DPLM 
At the December 22 Planning Board meeting, the Board deliberated on the final decision for the 
Definitive Subdivision Plan at 1440-1450 Main St.  On a vote of 4 to 2, the Board granted the 
Definitive Plan subject to 55 conditions.  As part of the Decision, the Board reserved for three 
years 3 lots for affordable housing and 2 lots for open space or a public park.  The Town (via Town 
Meeting) will have three years to decide whether to purchase for fair market value any of the five 
lots.  A copy of the decision is attached. 
 
E-permitting for all building applications will go live on January 4th. The plumbing/gas and 
electrical applications have been live for a couple of months and have been well-received. The 
Building Inspections staff is looking forward to this next phase in e-permitting.  
 
 



CMLP 
The third-party customer service vendor, CRC, will be training with CMLP staff this week and 
will include an overview on outage call flow, dispatch call flow, and will review the CRC web 
link.  The service should go live on 1/7.  Customers will be notified about the new reporting system 
through inserts in the next bill as well as via News and Notices and social media.  CMLP voicemail 
will also be change so that customers know they will not be sent to CPD Dispatch. 
 
Budget/Capital Planning 
The process of developing the Town Manager’s Budget and Capital Plan is getting underway.  
While there still many unknowns including the levels of State aid and local receipts, the economic 
impact of the pandemic is likely to extend into FY22.  For that reason, the budget assumptions will 
build on the conservative approach used in the revised FY21 Town Budget that was approved at 
the September Annual Town Meeting.   
 
IT 
The Town successfully purchased licenses for Office 365 with CARES Act funding ($130,000) 
and are making plans for a migration now. This will expand communication services to include 
video meetings and instant messaging as well as provide for a more secure and resilient platform 
for email and file sharing. 
 
COA 
The Holiday Program saw record numbers this year.  There were 79 families and 165 kids who 
received gift cards donated by generous Concordians. The Silent Fund also had record need this 
year and helped 109 families and 186 total individuals who are all Concord Residents. The Angel 
Fund also assisted 51 families and 95 total children this year. The donations and willingness of 
this community to help those in need during this difficult time have been overwhelming.   
 
CPW 
The Compost Site will be open for collection of holiday trees, lights, and Styrofoam from 9am-
4pm in accordance with the following schedule; Holiday Trees will be collected on the first three 
(3) Fridays and Saturdays in January with the exception of New Year’s Day.  Holiday Lights and 
Styrofoam will be collected first three 3 Saturdays in January.  There is no charge for trees and 
lights; Styrofoam is $7 per bag. The compost site may close for winter storm response so residents 
should check the website for updates. 
 
A notice of award was issued to DN Tanks, Inc. of Wakefield, MA for the rehabilitation of the 2.5 
million gallon Annursnac Hill water storage reservoir.  Planned work includes the rehabilitation 
of the interior of the reservoir including pouring a new concrete floor, completing concrete repairs 
to the walls and stairs along with the installation and refurbishment of vents, access hatches, and 
mixer retrieval system.  Work will commence this winter with scheduled completion by early 
spring.   
 
CFPL 
Victory Mechanical Services completed the installation of HVAC ionization and UV system 
upgrades to improve air quality at both library locations.  Approximately 40 - 50% of the 
equipment received this upgrade to reflect CFPL’s modified occupancy requirements.  This work 
has been made possible with CARES Act funds. 



 
At 151 Main Street the interior framing was completed as of 12/25; the framing for stair 2 will 
take place during the first week of January, and the rough in work by all trades will continue into 
January.  For the addition, the structural steel installation will take place during the first week of 
January and the footings work and excavation/backfilling for deep foundations will continue 
throughout the month of January. 

 
 
Gerow 
Phase I of the plan, which is slated to be bid at the end of January, will include a new access drive, 
parking area, ADA pathways and open greenspace and sitting areas. Additionally, there will be a 
robust stormwater management system and a unique eutification pond with native plantings and 
rain garden access located near the top portion of the property. Connections to the Bruce Freeman 
Rail Trail Phase 2B will be made near the Bathroom and pavilion area. Work is expected to begin 
in early spring and end in the fall. The projected budget for the work is approximately $1.6M that 
is funded through a mix of Capital and CPC funds. 
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